
 
 

WKUCCC Board Meeting Agenda 
Center for Research and Development 

2413 Nashville Road 
 

July 16, 2018 
 

Call to Order  
The regular meeting of the WKUCCC was called to order at 10:35am (CT) on Monday, July 16, 
2018. A quorum of members was present. The meeting was chaired by Laura Hagan.  

Committee Members Present: 
Dr. Cheryl Stevens, Dean, Ogden College of Science and Engineering, Western Kentucky 
University, President WKURF 
Ms. Laura Hagan, Attorney Kerrick Bachert, Chair 
Mr. Michael Minter, WKURF Member, Broadcom Limited   
 
Others Present 
Chris Watkins, Executive Director Training/Technical Assistance Services 
Thelma Jackson, Director, Child Care Center 
Stephanie Elliot, Education Coordinator  
 

 
1. Approval of Minutes 

The minutes for April were presented to the Board for review and approval. A motion to approve 
the April minutes was made by Mr. Michael Minter, second from Ms. Laura Hagan. Motion 
carried unanimously. 

2. Review of Financial Reports 

Monthly and quarterly financial reports for Head Start/Early Head Start were provided to the 
Board. The Board was also provided the Child and Adult Care Food Program report within the 
financial documents. The members of the Board acknowledged receipt of all the financial 
documents and reviewed and discussed the reports. Copies of said financial reports provided to 
the Board are attached hereto. Motion to approve the July financial documents and Child and 
Adult Care Food Program made by Mr. Michael Minter, second from Ms. Laura Hagan. Motion 
carried unanimously. 
 

3. Review of Year Five Grant Application  



 
Mr. Watkins presented the Early Head Start grant application for review by the Board.  The 
members of the Board acknowledged receipt of the grant application narrative and reviewed and 
discussed the report. This grant application was previously reviewed and approved by the Board.   
 
Mr. Watkins also presented the Head Start grant application to the Board. The members of the 
Board acknowledged receipt of the grant application narrative and reviewed and discussed the 
report. The Head Start grant application was approved by the Board.   
 
Mr. Watkins explained his additional Community Assessment sheet to the Board and the Board 
acknowledged the receipt of said document. Based on community need, there will be no 
significant changes made to the program in the upcoming year. Mr. Watkins also discussed with 
the Board the growing staff need for the program. Due to budget constraints, the office is filling 
permanent full-time positions with more temporary part-time and student employees.  
 
Ms. Elliot explained the outcomes sections of the Early Head Start grant application to the 
Board. The Fall and Winter data shows a higher percentage of students who are below 
expectations; however, the Spring and Summer data typically shows a lower percentage of those 
students. This is due in part to the frequency of student assessments done by their staff. The 
blended nature of their program can also skew the data depending on the type of students in the 
program at the time.  
 
Dr. Stevens suggested that Mr. Watkins, on behalf of the Early Head Start and Head Start 
Programs, submit a request to the incoming Dean of the College of Education and Behavioral 
Sciences for financial support to fund an additional full-time teacher based on the needs of the 
program.  
 

4. Welcome new Board member and discussion about governing body 

The Board welcomed Mr. Michael Minter in his first attendance as a Board member and thanked 
him for agreeing to serve. His appointment will be formally voted on by the WKU Research 
Foundation at that Board’s next meeting scheduled for October.  
 
Mr. Watkins notified the Board of the need for an individual with background and expertise in 
Financial Management and Accounting to be identified due to requirements by the Head Start 
Act. This position was previously held by Mr. Hank Wholtjen. Dr. Stevens suggested reaching 
out to the individual who manages the Early Head Start and Head Start grants from the Office of 
Grants & Contracts Accounting to join the Board as a consultant. The rest of the board agreed 
with that suggestion. Ryanne Gregory will reach out to Grants & Contracts Accounting to see if 
that individual would be interested and notify Ms. Laura Hagan of their response. This individual 
would only need to attend meetings at the request of the Board.  

 
5. Other Business – future supplemental funds application 



 
Mr. Watkins discussed the future funds application with the Board. This application is aimed at 
staffing needs for the Early Head Start and Head Start programs. Currently, full-time employees 
are being replaced by part-time employees as discussed previously in the meeting.  

 

Adjourn at 11:50am. 










































